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AICAOA/Transfer-Posting/2022-23/77 Dated: 10th April, 2023

To,

The Controller General of Accounts
Mahalekha Niyantrak Bhawan,
E-Block, GPO Complex,
INA, New Delhi-110023.

Subject: Transfer/posting of AOs/SrAOs who are posted
outside their home station and has given their
representation requesting for transfer back to their home
station on various grounds.

Ref: This Association letter No. AICAOA//2022-23/74 dated 28th
March 2023.

Respected Sir,

The undersigned is once again directed by the National
Executive Committee, AICAOA to invite your kind attention to this
Association letter referred above wherein the resentment and unrest
among the member AOs waiting for their posting to their home station
consequent upon issuance of promotion order of 81 AAOs to AOs vide
your Office Order No. 683 dated 17th March, 2023 were conveyed.

Your attention is also invited to this Association letter dated
20th March and 24th March, 2023 wherein a meeting with your good
office were sought. However, no reply from your office has been
received so far. You will appreciate the fact that, any kind of problem
can be solved if they are discussed and deliberated under a congenial
environment. This has also been agreed to by the authorities in a
meeting between the representatives of the Association and the CGA
alongwith his team on 21st February, 2023.

It is further observed that the provision at Para 3(xix) of the
Transfer Policy in vogue (OM dated 30.10.2015) which speaks about
transfers on own request, has not been considered by the authorities
while issuing the transfer/promotion orders on 17th March, 2023.

You are once again requested to give us a convenient date and
time at the earliest so that the issues can be deliberated in details on
views of both the side and come to a positive feasible solution and
boost the morale of the members of CCAS Cadre.

Yours sincerely

(Sreemati Bhowmik)
Addl. Secretary General (AICAOA)


